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Washington, D.C.

No. 518/09/MPP-OEA

The Permanent Mission of Paraguay to the Organization of American States (OAS) presents its compliments to the General Secretariat – Committee on Hemispheric Security with reference to Resolutions AG/RES.2247 and 2460, entitled “Confidence- and Security-Building in the Americas” and “Inter-American Convention on Transparency in Conventional Weapons Acquisitions,” adopted by the OAS General Assembly at its thirty-ninth regular session.

Accordingly, pursuant to the attached Ministry of National Defense Ministerial Resolution No. 532, dated July 2, 2009, the following senior officials of the Armed Forces have been appointed to be on the Roster of Experts on Confidence- and Security-Building Measures.

Navy Captain DEM Silvio Salvador Gaunes Solis

Head, Department of International Affairs

Email: siguso81@hotmail.com
Telephone: (595-21) 203.089

Address: Edificio MDN-4o Piso, Avda. Mcal. López y Vicepdte. Sánchez.

Major DCEM Oscar Wilson Ferreira Fernández

Head, American Affairs Division

E-mail: wilsonpin2009@hotmail.com 
Telephone: (595-21) 203.089

Address: Edificio MDN-4o Piso, Avda. Mcal. López y Vicepdte. Sánchez.

Also attached is the report prepared by the aforementioned Ministry on the application of Confidence- and Security-Building Measures for the period August 15, 2008 to June 2009.

With respect to the inter-American Convention on Transparency in Conventional Weapons Acquisitions, a report prepared by the Military Command is also attached. 

The Permanent Mission of Paraguay to the Organization of American States avails itself of this opportunity to convey to the General Secretariat – Committee on Hemispheric Security – the renewed assurances of its highest consideration.

Washington, D.C., July 16, 2009
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